Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, December 13, 1993

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis and Betty
Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00PM.

Mike Beauchamp, Fire Chief, Bob Bethel, Assistant Chief, Neil,
Matt Rabideauw and Dick Edmunds requested job guidelines for a
fireman who developed a selzure problem this past year which
resulted in his being inactive for several months. Although
under control and selzure free for over four months, the firemen
want to know if the man can be a line officer and what is his
capacity to be on the department?

At a meeting of the fire dept last week, the man was reappointed
to his former position on the department. Bob Bethel asked what
the legal ramifications of having the man on the department will
be.

Phil pointed out that the logical position to take is to have the
doctor's statement as to what the man can and can not do,.

The man has contacted his doctor to request a doctors' clearance,
as requested by the fire department at the last meeting.

Until he receives the clearance his duties will be limited.

He did go on an accident call, {car roll over), the other night
but did not do the driving. Upon arrival at the scene, he
directed traffic and no one asked that he leave the scene.
Selectmen stated that until he receives the clearance, he can do
nothing physical, climb ladders, or drive etc. Fhil sees no
problem with attendance at meetings and doing limited duties.
Dave believes if he keeps to what his doctor says, there should
be no problems. Selectmen believe he can be a member and officer
on the department while waiting for the doctors' clearance. The
doctor will be asked to specify what duties he can and cannct do.

Dave moved to accept the minutes of 12/06. Second, Tom. All in
favor. So move.

DRA sales assessment was signed, as well as bill of sale for fire
truck, supplemental warrant for taxes and abatement on the Brown
sewer tax lien.

Paégyaynard gave a report on activities at the gym. Due to the
lalkb. of cleanliness of the bathrooms, Pat cleaned them. She
requested information on who is responsible for cleaning and how
often. Repairs to the gym have begun and new locks will be
installed. Keys have been stamped and can not be duplicated.
Selectmen pointed out the need to have private groups produce
their own certificate of insurance.

Pat finds the job is taking more time than she had counted on.
She would like to cut her hours in half and knows some people who
will be putting in applications for the position.



Mr. & Mrs., Mazola reviewed their assessment with the Selectmen.
They gquestion the assessment on the lake front portion of lot
which has the power lines running through it. This is not a
building lot. although there is some value as access to the lake.
After some discussion the selectmen agreed to reduce the lot
value to $6,000,.

Phil produced a proposed budget for all departments. The highway
budget was reduced from what was presented by the road agent to
what was budgeted last year. The increase in the total budget is
the result of the debt for the land closure and the increase in

worker's comp.

After viewing the Whitney property, the Selectmen agreed to
change the grade factor to E which reduced the building valiue
from $27,000 to $12,830,

The were be no meeting on the 27th of December.

Meeting adjourned 9:25 ems



